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Dear Families, straight into it! 
 
WOW!!!! WHAT A SUPER EFFORT! 
Last week, some of our children performed at 
the Regional Level for Athletics and we are 
super proud of them all. To get to that level is 
an amazing effort, so congratulations and well 
done on representing your school so          
beautifully at such a high level. You should be super 
proud of yourselves! 
A super HUUUUUUUUUUUUUGE congratulations to 
our School Captain Michael who has made it to the 
STATE level for the 200m race by coming 2nd! A   
phenomenal effort! We look forward to seeing you at 
the Olympics some day! 
 
MONDAY/TUESDAY NEXT WEEK - Melbourne Cup 
Public Holiday 
As you would all be aware, next Tuesday is a public 
holiday for the almighty MELBOURNE CUP! We have been made aware by a 
significant number of families that they will not be in attendance on Monday as 
they are taking the opportunity to have a family  holiday or simply taking time 
as a family to make the most of the Public Holiday on Tuesday. Due to this 
fact, while the school will be open on Monday, we will not be running an     
educational program as we will be missing too many students. 
Feel free to keep your children at home on Monday or if you feel they need a 
bit of a mid-term break or if you just want to spend some time together as a 
family. The teachers will be using the time to write some reports and to make 

         plans for the remainder of the year. 
Class Structures for 2023 

The Consultative Committee have met a number of times this year and have advised me of their preferred 
Class Structure for 2023 and I agree! We have attempted to keep the class sizes as small and as even as 
possible across the school to assist the learning opportunities in every class. We will once more attempt to 
have at least 1 Learning Support Officer per classroom for as much of the week as possible. We look forward 
to another year of wonderful growth for all of our students in 2023.  
Have a wonderful week, Terry ,  
 
Mr Gardiner’s Rib Ticklers… 

Mr Gardiner: Mrs Gostimir, do you know where you learn to make Ice Cream? 

Mrs Gostimir: Um...I have absolutely NO idea were you learn to make Ice Cream… 

Mr Gardiner: You learn to make it at Sundae School…get it? SUNDAE SCHOOL? As in, 
ICE CREAM SUNDAE???? Ba-ha-ha-ha-ha…ha ha ha ha… 

Mrs Gostimir: Oh…you really need to get some better jokes Mr Gardiner… 

Mr Gardiner: Ha ha!!! I thought that one was pretty…cool! 

October 
Wed 26th @ 5pm - 6pm 
Teddy Bear’s Picnic on the 
oval 
Thurs 27th 
Day for Daniel 
Students to wear red 
Thurs 27th  
Division Softball 
Thurs 27th @ 8.30 - 10am 
Uniform shop open 
Fri 28th @ 2.45pm 
Assembly 
Mon 31st  
School is open  

November 
Tues 1st  
Melbourne Cup Day 
School Closed 
Thurs 3rd @ 9.30am 
Whole School Transition 

Level Number of Classes: Approx. Learners per class: 

Prep x 2 classes 14 learners per class 

Year 1 x 1 class 17 learners per class 

Year 2 x 2 classes 15 learners per class 

Year 3/4 x 2 classes 22 learners per class 

Year 5/6 x 3 classes 21 learners per class 



Last week, Wildlife Xposure visited 
the P-2 Community. We had a    
wonderful time learning all about 
some wonderful native Australian 
animals. 







 

Respectful Relationships 

Here is a list of the local support services that were discussed at our      

Respectful Relationships sessions for families last week.  

Most of these services are for people needing support around family    

safety.  

MensLine and Rainbow Door also support people who might be              

experiencing issues relating to their mental health.  

 

 

 

 

 

Join us on Social Media!  

 

https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/486153675/st_marys_ps_dandenong
https://www.facebook.com/stmarysprimarydandenong


School Contacts  

Principal: Mr Terry Gardiner     

Deputy Principal: Mr Bryan Handasyde 

Family Engagement Leader: Mrs Yvette Silva 

School Secretaries: Ms Michelle Grenfell, Ms Jane Merchant    

School Office Hours: 8.30am - 4.00pm    Phone: 9791-7650  

Email: principal@smdandenong.catholic.edu.au    

Website: www.smdandenong.catholic.edu.au 

 

Parish Contacts  
Parish Priest:  Fr Brendan Lane    Parish Office:  9791 4611   

Pastoral Associate:  Father Aurelio Fragapane 

Fees 

All  fees are now overdue unless 

you are paying by direct debit.   

 

Enrolments 2023 

If you have a child turning 5 by 

30th April 2023, they may       

eligible to enrol at St Mary’s 

school for Prep next year.  

Please come to the office for an 

enrolment form.  We are also 

taking enrolments for other year 

levels. 

October 
 

28th  Kasali 

31st  Biong 

31st  Anna 

31st  Ivy 

31st  Noyan 


